
February 20, 2020

Missionaries in His 
service ‘t il  He comes

www.bama4u.org

8060 Cavern Road
Trussville, AL 35173

205-206-6015 
bama4u@bellsouth.net

Assistance & Relief Missionary
Baptist International Missions, Inc.

P.O. Box 9, Harrison, TN 37341
  (423) 344-5050  www.bimi.org

Melvyn and Betty Brown 

Dear Praying friends,
Greetings! I have some good news to share with you. I took to be my wife, 

Betty Jimmerson from Hendersonville, NC. We were married on Valentines Day, 
February 14, 2020. We are living in my house here in Trussville, AL. Betty is a 
former Pastor’s wife and has been a widow for the last six years. I have been 
praying for a lady with the same faith as mine, that is able to serve the Lord with 
me in the Philippines or wherever the Lord should lead us. At the same time, 
Betty’s prayer has been for a Pastor or a missionary to be her husband. God 
has answered both of our prayers which we praise the Lord for.

We are making plans to return to the Philippines this coming August, the 
Lord willing. I have a lot of open doors to minister to American missionaries and 
National pastors who have graduated from our Bible Institutes and are now 
Pastors of churches they have planted. We are also in contact with a missionary 
in Canada who is needing someone to relieve him in the month of May. More 
about that later.

As you are aware, the corona virus is of great concern to us. Please pray 
the Lord will give us wisdom regarding this matter. Thank you.

DEAR PASTORS, it has been many years since I have had an invitation to 
your church to give a report to you and your people. I have dates open between 
now and August if you would like to have us. I need only 15 minutes to give my 
report. I have a new power point presentation of my last trip in 2019. I want to be 
a blessing and a help to you and your people. Please give me a call at 205-206-
6015. 

At the present I have a need for your prayers regarding my eyes. For 
some time now, I have had Macular degeneration. Recently both corneas are 
effecting my vision as well.

We are grateful for your continued prayers and financial support. You are 
an encouragement to us. God is good all the time.

Yours in Christ,

Melvyn and Betty Brown


